
OUR LADY OF THE 
MOST HOLY ROSARY 

COUNCIL 15920 NEWS 
Instituted March 29, 2014 

In Service to One, In Service to All 
www.kofccouncil15920.ca  

Volume 6, Issue 10 April 2019 

 

 
~ 1 ~ 

287 Plains Road East, Burlington, Ontario L7T 2C7 

Dear Brothers, 

 

In this blessed month 

of April, we shall 

celebrate again the 

centerpiece of our 

faith, the Passion, 

Death, and 

Resurrection of the 

Lord.  May your 

Lenten sacrifices and prayers lead you straight to the 

Cross of your Saviour.  And let us not forget to pray 

for our dear brother Stan Semeniuk, genuine and 

generous, who certainly bore the cross of his own 

suffering with tremendous faith and confidence in 

the Lord whom he now beholds, face to face. 

 

Just as I did at Christmas with the Infancy 

Narratives, so I want to look now at the Passion 

Narratives.  Each of the four Gospels has its own 

account of the events of Holy Thursday and Good 

Friday, as well as its distinctive story of the events 

of Easter Sunday and the days following.  In fact, 

those last few chapters of each Gospel are the 

starting point for understanding the entire Gospel in 

the first place.  Each Evangelist knew that there 

would have been no point in writing the rest of his 

Gospel if it had not been for the climax of it, the 

proclamation of why the Son of God came into our 

midst, what this was all leading to. 

 

While the principal outline of the events of Good 

Friday is essentially the same for each Gospel, there 

are subtle differences which highlight the most 

important emphases of each Gospel writer.  I 

remember first discovering and being curious about 

these differences as a child, when we would hear all 

four Passion Narratives every Holy Week:  Matthew 

on Palm Sunday, Mark on the Tuesday of Holy 

Week, Luke on Wednesday, and John on Good 

Friday.  Now we hear Matthew, Mark, and Luke in 

a three-year cycle on Palm Sunday, but we still have 

John on Good Friday every year. 

 

A most interesting summation of those subtle 

distinctions is found in the words Jesus speaks.  

Matthew and Mark are relatively similar, with Jesus 

acknowledging before the Sanhedrin that he is 

indeed the Christ, then having little to say before 

Pontius Pilate, and thenceforth speaking only once, 

crying out on the Cross, “My God, my God, why 

have you forsaken me?”  As always, Matthew points 

out how everything which happens is by way of 

fulfilling the words spoken through the ancient 

prophets.  As always, Mark notes the high cost of 

being a disciple of Jesus, drawing attention to how 

Jesus’ followers for the most part deserted him and 

fled.  That word of Jesus on the Cross, by the way, 

is a quotation from the beginning of Psalm 22.  It is 

not so much a matter of Jesus himself declaring that 

he has been abandoned by God, rather he is in that 

moment identifying with all the suffering of the 

people for whom he is giving his life.  That whole 

Psalm (not to be confused with Psalm 23, “The Lord 

is My Shepherd”) is like an astonishing preview of 

the Passion and its effects.  It is well worth a read in 

its entirety. 

 

Luke’s account is a bit more extended, featuring the 

visit to King Herod, and with more emphasis on the 
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relationship between Jesus and Peter, through 

Peter’s denial to his repentance.  It is also the only 

Passion Narrative in which Jesus speaks while 

carrying the Cross to Calvary, the scene we know as 

the Eighth Station of the Cross, when Jesus pauses 

to converse with the women of Jerusalem who are 

weeping over him, telling them they should rather 

weep for themselves and for their children.  As he is 

being nailed to the Cross, Jesus murmurs, “Father, 

forgive them for they know not what they are 

doing.”  And from the Cross he offers the so-called 

Good Thief the promise, “This very day you shall 

be with me in paradise.”  Jesus’ last words are, 

“Father, into your hands I commend (or ‘commit’) 

my Spirit.”  Luke’s typical emphases on poverty, 

mercy and forgiveness, Spirit and Church, find 

their place even in Jesus’ last words. 

 

It is John’s Narrative, as expected, that is the most 

remarkable for its emphases.  Here one gets very 

little sense of Jesus as a submissive Victim-Lamb, 

and much more the sense that he is completely in 

charge of what happens to him.  He speaks at length 

with both the chief priests and Pilate, controlling 

the conversation (“my kingdom is not of this 

world”); he carries his Cross unaided; and he 

makes astonishing statements (more like 

manifestos) from the Cross:  “I thirst!” (for souls, 

that is); and “It is accomplished (or 

‘consummated’)!”  He declares that his mission has 

been accomplished, the reason for which he came 

to this earth.  Also in there is the tender but 

extremely symbolic handing over of Mary and the 

Apostle John to one another (“Woman, behold 

your Son…..behold your Mother!”).  Mary is given 

to the Church as our Mother.  Even after his Death, 

the piercing of his side with a lance is important 

and symbolic, for the water and blood which flow 

out represent the testimony of God to the work of 

salvation, in Baptism and the Eucharist. 

All the Gospels make sure that we know how it all 

ends:  sealed up in the tomb, Jesus does not remain 

there, but gloriously rises on the first day of the 

week, to share with us the promise of eternal life and 

the command to spread the Good News to the end 

of time.  How blessed are we to be witnesses to the 

great deeds God has done and is doing in our midst! 

 

Happy Easter, dear Brothers! 

 

Father Martin Vallely 

Chaplain 

CALENDAR 

OF 

COUNCIL EVENTS 
 

Apr.  2 – General Business Meeting – 7:00 pm 

Apr. 6 -7 – Lottery Ticket Sales after all Masses 

Apr. 14 – Palm Sunday 

Apr. 19 – Good Friday 

Apr. 19 – Stations of the Cross – 6:30 pm 

Apr. 21 – Easter 

Apr. 26 to 28 – Ontario State Convention 

 Sheraton on the Falls – Niagara Falls 

Apr. 30 – Sera Club Dinner – 5:00 pm 

 15th Annual Celebration of Priesthood 

 and Consecrated Life 

  

May   7 –  Business Meeting 

 Executive Nominations 

May   9 –  March for Life 

 Parliament Hill, Ottawa 

 (see poster for Bus details) 

May 11-12 – Roses for Life Sunday 

 Collections After all Masses 

May 20 –  Victoria Day Weekend 

May 21 –  First Special Olympic Bottle Drive 

May 32 –  Holy Rosary School Fun Fair 

ORDINATION ANNIVERSARY 

 

Congratulations Reverend Father Michael Downey – April 30 – 42 years  
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GRAND KNIGHT’S MESSAGE 

 

March was the month that we held our annual Shrove Tuesday pancakes and ham breakfast, lunch 

and dinner for charity, assisted by the Catholic Women's League; completed the annual Basketball 

Free Throw by presenting two trophies for participation to two local schools; commenced the 

stations of the cross on Fridays during lent, with the parish ministries taking a turn carrying the 

cross. 

 

On Shrove Tuesday, we served a total of two hundred and twenty-four people.  After expenses, the 

“free will offering” raised $750 for charity.  Donations of $375 were given to the St. Vincent de 

Paul Society and Halton Women's Place. 

 

On March 9, our Council hosted a “Faith in Action – Life Activities Meeting beginning with a 

continental breakfast.  District Deputy Vic Lefebvre chaired the meeting, attended by ten Brother 

Knights, representing seven of the ten Halton Region Councils.  The guest speaker was Ms. Elea 

Hofman, Executive Director of Halton Alive.  Discussions tabled were the following:  Halton Alive 

- Life Talks Conference, the possibility of three buses going to Ottawa on May 9th, from Burlington, 

Oakville and Milton, for the March for Life; the Halton Alive Walk for Life, scheduled on June 1st 

and the Supreme Ultrasound Program.  It was proposed that we hold these meetings with all 

Councils in Halton Region four times a year; the next meeting possibly scheduled at the Marian 

Council in Oakville. 

 

On March 10, at District Deputy Vic Lefebvre’s request, our Council hosted a Formation Degree.  

Nine (9) Brothers from our Council were involved in the Degree, as well as Brothers from Fergus, 

Hamilton and Burlington Councils.  Ten Members from Councils 5073 and 15920, including 

Brother Earl Kent Roy received the Honours of the Formation Degree.  The Honouree of the Degree 

was in memory of Brother Hugh Johns.  On March 24, Brother Andres Franco Aguilar received the 

Honours of the Formation Degree in Hamilton. 

 

On March 25, Brothers, Loy De Mello, Ken Fleming, Vic Lefebvre, David Lord and Joe Milton, 

attended the Special Olympics 50th Anniversary Ceremony at the Dr. Frank J. Hayden Secondary 

School hosted by Special Olympics Ontario. 

 

We celebrated our Founder’s Day by attending a Memorial Mass in Memory of our Charter 

Chaplain, Monsignor Edward House.  After Mass, we traveled to the grave of Monsignor House at 

Holy Sepulchre for a short prayer led by our Chaplain Fr. Martin Vallely.  Monsignor House’s 

sisters were present and they joined us for breakfast at Monsignor House’s favourite restaurant, The 

Rose Garden”. 

 

See you all at the meeting on April 2nd, 2019. 

 

Vivat Jesus 

 

Joe Milton 

Grand Knight 
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PRAYER NETWORK 
 

In charity, we pray for:  

 

Brother Don Prescott, PGK 

Brother Henry Rudachyk 

Brother Kees Van Asselt 

Brother Michael Nelligan 

Evangeline Nelligan, wife of 

Brother Michael 

Shannon Wilken, daughter of Bro. Michael 

Nelligan 

Richard Cupido, grandson of Brother Guido 

 

In his memory, we pray for: 

Brother Stan Semeniuk who passed away on 

Tuesday, March 26, 2019 

 

Prayer for Healing 

 

Almighty and merciful Father, by the power of your 

command, drive away from me all forms of sickness 

and disease.  Restore strength to my body and joy to 

my spirit, so that in my renewed health, I may bless 

and serve you, now and forever more.  

 

To be included in the Prayer Network, contact Bro. 

Vic Lefebvre at 905-336-3056 or by e-mail at 

kofcholyrosary@outlook.com  

2019 STATE CHARITIES RAFFLE 
 

The State Charities Raffle tickets are in.  

Brother Sam Cervoni has accepted the 

chairmanship for this event again this year.  We 

had a good year last year where we sold all our 

allocated tickets. 
 

See Brother Sam Cervoni for your tickets at the 

April 2 meeting. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
 

Vincent Iantomasi – April 5 

Ron Lehocki – April 13 

Stuart Woods – April 14 

Loy De Mello – April 30 

116th Ontario State Convention 

April 26 to 28, 2019 

Sheraton on the Falls Hotel 

5875 Falls Avenue, Niagara Falls 

See Page 11 for a Detailed Agenda 

 
 

Family Fraternal Benefits 

from a Brother Knight 

 

Call your Fraternal Adviser 

Bro. Mario Rodriguez, F.I.C. 

1-905-820-8117 

E-Mail:  mario.rodriguez@kofc.org  

mailto:kofcholyrosary@outlook.com
mailto:mario.rodriguez@kofc.org
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Council News 

Basketball Free Throw Trophies Go to Holy Rosary and St. John’s 
 

The final process for the Annual Basketball Free Throw is the awarding of participation trophies to the 

local schools that had the highest number of students participating and the highest percentage of eligible 

students participating in the school qualifying events. 

 

This year for the second time in a row our own Holy Rosary School lead by grade 5 teacher Brad McKay 

won the trophy for the highest number of participants with 200 youth between 9 and 14 years old trying 

out for the 12 spots available.  St John’s Elementary were also winners as they had 100% of the eligible 

students participate.  You can see the happy faces in the picture below.  This is what the Basketball Free 

Throw is all about…PARTICIPATING AND HAVING FUN. 

 

A special thanks to Brothers Sam Cervoni, Ken Fleming and Joe Milton, for delivering the trophies to the 

schools in early March. 

 

St John’s won the Trophy 

for the highest %  

of eligible participants 

Holy Rosary won the Trophy  

for the highest number 

of participants 
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Stations Of The Cross  

Every Friday During Lent 

 
Holy Rosary Parish holds Stations of the Cross services 

every Friday evening during Lent and several of the 

ministries of the parish are asked to participate with Father 

Martin by carrying the Cross and candles.  Our Knights 

assisted on Friday March 8 and again on Friday March 29.  

Our Chaplain Father Martin points out that he thinks of the 

role the Knights play especially when reading the passage 

for the fifth station.  Simon of Cyrene helps Jesus to carry 

the cross and our role is to help where we can in our parish 

and community to assist those in need. 

Our Knights participate 

in the way of the cross 

in a small way 

like Simon of Cyrene 
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Holy Rosary Hosts Formation Degree Ceremonies in the Parish Centre 

 

On March 10th, at District Deputy Vic Lefebvre’s request, our Council hosted a Formation Degree, at the 

Holy Rosary Parish Centre.  Nine Brothers:  Joe Baumgartner, Sam Cervoni, Aurel Chiasson, Aaron 

D`Cunha, Jim Hession, David Lord, Joe Milton and Rev. Father Martin Vallely, from our Council were 

involved in the Degree, as well as Brothers from Fergus, Hamilton and Burlington Councils.  The Parish 

Centre was prepared and the Formation Degree Team performed their jobs admirably.  Ten Members from 

Councils 5073 and 15920, including Brother Earl Kent Roy, received the Honours of the Formation 

Degree.  The Honouree of the Degree was in memory of Brother Hugh Johns who passed away last 

December.  A light reception was prepared by Grand Knight Joe Milton at the completion of the Degree.  

It was a good day for all concerned. 

 

On March 24th, Brothers Vic Lefebvre, David Lord and Joe Milton, attended another Formation Degree 

at St. Margaret Mary Council, 20 Idlewood Avenue, Hamilton.  Brother Andres Franco Aguilar received 

the Honours of the Formation Degree.  It was a very nice evening. 

Brother Stan Semeniuk Passed Away 
 

On March 26th, we received information that Brother Stan Semeniuk had 

passed away from cancer.  Visitation was held on Sunday, March 31st at the 

Smith's Funeral Home, Brant Street, Burlington, from 2 – 4 p.m. and 7 – 9 

p.m.  On Monday, April 1st, Funeral Mass will be celebrated at Holy Rosary 

Catholic Church, at 10:00 a.m., with internment at Holy Sepulchre 

Cemetery.  A Third Degree Knights of Columbus Honour Guard will be 

present at the Funeral requested by the Semeniuk family.  

Grand Knight Joe Milton presents 

Brother Earl Kent Roy with his 

Formation Certificate 

Proud Members of Monsignor James Corbett Warren 

Memorial Council 5073 who received  

the Honours of the Formation Degree in a Degree held  

in Honour of Brother Hugh Johns 
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On March 05th, 2019, our Annual Shrove Tuesday, pancakes, ham, fruit, biscuits and beverages were 

prepared and served by twelve members of our Council:  Brothers, Ken Brown, Sam Cervoni, Ken 

Fleming, Bill Fraser, Jim Hession, Willie Joki, Bod Judge, Andrew Kemnitz, David Lord, Steve Marsh 

and Joe Milton, and several members of the Catholic Women's League.  We prepared for three sittings 

that date:  Breakfast, Lunch and Dinner, and served a total of two hundred and twenty-four people.  There 

was a “Free Will Offering Basket” set up, and after expenses were taken off, we raised seven hundred and 

fifty dollars for charity.  The charities receiving the donations are:  St. Vincent de Paul Society and Halton 

Women's Place, who will each receive a cheque for three hundred and seventy-five dollars.  It was a most 

enjoyable event. 

Shrove Tuesday Breakfast Lunch and Dinner Hosted by 

The Knights and The CWL 
 

Habitat for Humanity CATCH18 Projects in Full Gear at Holy Rosary School. 
 

Brother Len Walker made arrangements with Notre Dame High School to have the students from Holy 

Rosary school visit the high school and learn all about the Aquaponics facilities at the school.  The grade 

8 students on Marianne MacDonald will be growing flowers germinated at the Notre Dame facilities and 

will be selling them in the Spring to help raise money for the Habitat project. 



Our Lady of the Most Holy Rosary Council 15920 April 2019 

 

 
~ 9 ~ 

287 Plains Road East, Burlington, Ontario L7T 2C7 

 

  

Knights of Columbus Invited To Participate 

In Special Olympics 50th Anniversary Celebrations 
 

On Monday March 25 the Special Olympics movement celebrated its 50th anniversary with a ceremony 

held at the Haber Centre in the Dr. Frank Hayden High School in north Burlington.  Dr. Hayden is the 

founder of Special Olympics and he was honoured at this event.  A Special thank you was also given to 

The Knights of Columbus along with the Regional Police for their support.  The Knights of Columbus 

have been supporting the Special Olympics movement right from its beginnings 50 years ago.  Several 

members of our council and members of the Pope John Paul II Assembly Colour Guard were there to 

demonstrate their support and to accept the “thank you” from the Special Olympics organizers and 

athletes. 
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Faith in Action 
 

On March 9th, our Council hosted a “Faith in Action – Life Activities meeting, at the Holy Rosary Parish 

Centre.  The meeting was convened by District Deputy Vic Lefebvre and attended by ten Brother Knights, 

representing seven of the ten Halton Region Councils.  The guest speaker was Ms. Elea Hofman, 

Executive Director of Halton Alive. 

 

Discussions centered on the following topics: 

1. The Halton Alive – Life Talks Conference, scheduled for March 30th, at St. George Anglican 

Church in Burlington 

2. The possibility of three buses going to Ottawa on May 9th, from Burlington, Oakville and Milton, 

for the March for Life 

3. The Halton Alive Walk for Life, scheduled for June 1st 

4. Involvement in the Supreme Ultrasound Program 

5. The feasibility of holding “fundraising” for the purchase of an Ultrasound Machine for Atwell 

Pregnancy Centre which will be locating in the Burlington/Oakville area early in 2020 

6. The feasibility of holding these meetings involving all Councils in the Halton Region four times a 

year 

7. The next meeting possibly scheduled at the Marian Council in Oakville in May 

 

All in attendance enjoyed the “continental” breakfast prepared by Grand Knight Joe Milton. 

March 29th marked several important events in 

the short life of our council as it the 5th 

Anniversary of our institution which was March 

29, 2014. It also represents the 137th 

anniversary of the founding of our order by 

Father Michael McGivney…but on a sad note it 

also marks the one year anniversary of the death 

of our founding Chaplain Monsignor Edward 

House.  A special Mass was celebrated by our 

current Chaplain Father Martin Vallely on 

Friday March 29th to recognize and honour 

these memorable events. 

 

After Mass, we travelled to Holy Sepulchre and 

Fr. Martin led us in prayer at Monsignor 

House’s grave.  Monsignor House’s sisters were 

present at Mass and the grave side prayer.  They 

then joined us at “The Rose Garden” for 

breakfast, Monsignor’s favourite restaurant. 

Founder’s Day Mass Celebrated On Friday March 29 

in Honour of Monsignor Edward House 
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THE KNIGHTS OF ALDERSHOT 

ARE LOOKING 

FOR SPONSORS 

AS THEY WALK FOR LIFE 
  

With each step we take, we will be commemorating the 100,000 unborn 

lives lost to abortion every year in Canada and reaffirm our commitment to 

supporting women in unplanned pregnancies to know they are not alone.  

 

Halton Alive addresses fear and uncertainty by walking alongside women, 

helping them access resources they need to stay safe, secure and support 

them as they carry life in their womb.  

 

The answer to an unplanned pregnancy is not abortion 

- it's love, support, resources and compassion. 

 

Now that's something we can all get behind! 

 

Please join our team by going to: 

 

  https://www.canadahelps.org/me/6EqRGKY 

 

https://www.canadahelps.org/me/6EqRGKY
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Knights in Action March 2019 
 
 

Brothers help out at Holy Rosary 
Brothers Sam Cervoni, Ken Fleming, David Lord, 

Howard McNamara and Joe Milton, help out around 

the school.  Jobs include maintaining the sign, 

repairing various items around the school and 

watering the kid’s garden.   

 

 

 

 

Special Olympics Bottle Drive 
The 2019 Annual Bottle Drive in support of Special 

Olympics will start up again after the Victoria 

Weekend in May.  Dates will be May 21, July 2, 

August 6, September 3 and October 15. 

 

 

 

 

Cobs Bakery 
Brother Aeneas Mac Isaac and his wife Barb 

continue to take a leadership role for the Knights by 

ensuring that every Sunday evening all of the unused 

baked goods from Cobs Bread in north Burlington is 

delivered to the Good Shepherd Food Bank.  Brother 

Vic Lefebvre is also there most every Sunday to help 

deliver this significant community contribution. 

 

Several of our knights have signed up to help Aeneas 

and Vic whenever they are needed.  This is an 

excellent example of how the knights of our council 

work together in an unselfish way to help those in 

need. 

 

We enjoy a great relationship with Cobs bread and 

this project has grown to include Knights from some 

of the other councils and the Assembly in 

Burlington.  Some of the bread has been used to help 

supply buns to various charitable activities that the 

Knights do. 


